WESTERN NEW YORK ARCHIVISTS

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 10, 2020, MEETING
VIA ZOOM
PRESENT: Kathleen Delaney, Dan DiLandro, Dennis Frank, S. Nancy Kaczmarek, S. Pat Larkin, S. Mary Serbacki, S. Jean Thompson, S. Mara Walton, Lucy Waite, Ellen Winger, Heidi Ziemer, S. Claire
Due to the continuing effects of the COVID19 pandemic it was not possible to hold our meeting at St. Elizabeth Motherhouse (originally scheduled for May but postponed until September).  In lieu of an in-person gathering, Ellen Winger hosted a Zoom meeting.

All agreed it was good to “see” each other again and after a brief “check-in,” we proceeded to a short discussion regarding orphanage records.  Most of our repositories do not hold such records but we occasionally receive requests for information if our congregations at one time sponsored an orphanage or children’s home.  It was noted that S. Pat Burkard holds some material from the former German/French Orphanage and there are records of the Father Baker Home at Our Lady of Victory.  Possibly the best bet is to advise people to contact the New York State Archives.  With current staff reductions at Catholic Charities there is no access to their records possible at this time.  Heidi shared that the WNYLRC hosts an “Ask the Lawyer” feature.  This might be a resource to help us learn how best to deal with requests for orphan records.  She offered to check into this.

During the past months when places have been under various levels of lock-down and “pause,” work has continued for most of us, but it has been difficult for many due to cut backs in hours and curtailment of access to buildings.
· Pat Larkin:  Although Pat is not the archivist she said that Charlene Martin has been very busy consolidating the archives of several locations of the Franciscans of the Neumann Communities at the archives in Syracuse.  Currently she is working on the records from Hawaii.
· Jean Thompson:  She is on reduced hours at the Catholic Center and they have been dealing with parish records.  There are no records management policies.  She wondered specifically about the many letters and petitions requesting non closure or merging of parishes.  It was suggested that the NY State Archives Guidelines for records retention might be used as an example: www.archives.nysed.gov/records/retention ed-1, www.archives.nysed.gov/common/archives/files/mopubed1.pdf It was also suggested that some samples of the items be saved rather than everything.
· Mara Walton:  At Sacred Heart Academy they have established a “COVID file” to maintain items documenting the school community’s response to the pandemic.

· Kathleen Delaney:  At Canisius College they, too, are keeping COVID files in both hard copy and, in some cases, digital.  They are maintaining a record to indicate what has happened or not happened at the college due to COVID.

· Dan DiLandro:  At Buffalo State they are working on how to deal with “outsiders”—those researchers  from outside the college community.  There are no real policies in place.  To date they are simply offering what can be done for a researcher remotely.

· We talked about how important it is to do some sort of survey to get input from our constituents regarding their experiences and what this whole thing has meant to sisters, students, employees, etc.

As we have no way of knowing when we might be able to schedule an in-person gathering, we decided we would like to do another Zoom meeting—probably in January 2021.  Ellen offered to set it up again and Mary will be in touch with everyone about a date and time as we move along.  So, stay tuned!
NEXT MEETING:  Probable Zoom meeting in January--TBA
REMINDER:  CHECK OUT THE WNYA WEBSITE-- http://www.archives.sbu.edu/wnya   
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